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 City Council Meeting Minutes

 January 14, 2025
Present:  Susan Murre, Debbie Sheppard, Freda Jordan, Terri Brewer, Brandon Russell, Douglas Parker

Guests: Tanis Williams, Vivian Duling-El, Sonja Duling-El, Michael Talasek

Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:38pm.  

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Douglas gave the invocation.

The minutes from December 2024 were presented.  Debbie made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Freda seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

The financial statements for December 2024 were presented.  Brandon made a motion to accept the financials as presented.  Douglas seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Michael gave an update on the Fire Department.  Tim was voted as Fire Chief, continuing in the position he assumed after Chris’ stroke, Ethan Joslin was voted Captain, and Michael was voted Lieutenant.  They are still scheduled to get a new brush truck by the end of the year.  The Fire Department meets every Thursday from 7 – 9, and the business meetings are the 2nd Thursday of every month.

Susan gave an update on the CDBG road project.  They were held up due to weather, but should be able to get started this week.  

Susan noted that the proposals for the FEMA grant are in and that we need to gather as a qualification committee to go through the ones we received.  It was agreed that we would meet on January 28th at 6:30.

Susan presented the yearly contract with the CPA firm for our annual audit.  Freda made a motion to accept the contract.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor - motion carried.

Susan noted that January 15th is the first day to file for a place on the city's May election for council.  

The Council went over the proposed survey.  With a couple of minor changes, it was agreed that it was ready for printing and mailing. Debbie will put on website.

Debbie noted that the sign company will make a date correction for the City signs for $50. It was agreed that we would go back to the furthest date the Mr. Allen has provided.

Brandon made a motion to adjourn.  Freda seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

___________________________ Susan Murre, Mayor 
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